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rigidity, the result is gridlock. That is 
what we have had, in large part. People 
would like for their public servants to 
perform by reaching out to each other 
across the aisle and bringing people to-
gether in order to build that consensus 
in order to govern. That has not been 
the main theme in the American Gov-
ernment in the last several years. 

I hope that both the House of Rep-
resentatives and the Senate are getting 
that message loudly and clearly from 
the American people. I can tell you, 
Mr. President, I know what Floridians 
are thinking. It is my business to know 
that. Interestingly, also, Florida is a 
microcosm of the Nation. People are 
tired of this bickering. Folks do not 
want a Republican or a Democratic so-
lution; they want the right solution. If 
you do what is right, you can get a lot 
done. That is what the American peo-
ple want. 

Certainly, a thorny problem, such as 
how to bring about stability in Iraq, is 
going to require a bipartisan solution. 
It is going to take a great deal of co-
operation between the legislative 
branch, the Congress, and the execu-
tive branch, the President. The state-
ments that we have heard by the new 
majority leaders of both the House and 
the Senate, as well as the statements 
made by the President, are certainly 
statements in the right direction. Now 
we will see if those statements can, in 
fact, become a reality in deeds and ac-
complishments. 

This Senator is dedicated to reaching 
out and building that consensus across 
the aisle, when you look at the enor-
mous challenges that are facing this 
country in addition to Iraq—the whole 
war on terror, the defense of the home-
land, the protection of our seaports; 
the stability of the U.S. budget, the at-
tempt to bring the budget back into 
balance, an approach of pay-as-you-go; 
attending to the needs of our senior 
citizens, particularly senior citizens 
who have been lifted out of so much 
poverty as a result of these programs, 
such as Medicare and Social Security, 
and the protection of those programs 
and the proper financing of those pro-
grams; the need of the United States to 
address the needs of assisting State 
and local governments on education; 
the preparation for the big one that is 
surely to come in terms of natural dis-
asters because, surely, we are going to 
have it—and the two Senators in the 
Chamber, both, are coastal Senators. A 
category 4 or 5 hit directly from the 
water on a highly dense urbanized area, 
and that will cause economic havoc 
that will be even over and above what 
we have seen, and the potential of in-
surance losses in excess of what we ex-
perienced in the 2005 and 2004 hurri-
canes that hit a lot of our South-
eastern States. 

When the economic loss and insur-
ance loss hits $50 billion, there is no 
one State, no one insurance company 
that can withstand that kind of loss. 
That is another challenge facing us. 
Then there is the straightening up of 

FEMA and its ability to respond, and 
respond quickly, which I have great 
hopes under Administrator of FEMA 
Paulison that we are much better pre-
pared than we were in the 2004 and 2005 
hurricane cycles. 

As we go down the list of the chal-
lenges that are facing this country— 
and there are many that I have not 
named—these cannot be solved as a 
Democratic or as a Republican solu-
tion; they have to be solved with the 
right solution; otherwise, you will 
never get consensus, particularly in 
the Senate. So this is my profound 
hope, and I want to express it to the 
Senate on this first day after the Tues-
day election of November 7. 

The message has been clear: Stop the 
partisan bickering. Reach out across 
the aisle. Bring people together with 
the enormous geographical and philo-
sophical differences as are expressed in 
this Senate, reflecting the opinions of 
the people of the United States to 
reach out across these partisan lines 
and bring people together. 

Mr. President, again, I appreciate the 
privilege of continuing my service to 
our country as I express this heartfelt 
opinion. 

The PRESIDING OFFICER (Mr. COR-
NYN). The Senator from Georgia. 
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TRIBUTE TO DR. ROBERT LIPSON 

Mr. ISAKSON. Mr. President, simul-
taneous with my remarks tonight at 
Kennesaw University Convocation Cen-
ter in Cobb County, GA, there is a me-
morial service where thousands of my 
fellow citizens are paying tribute to 
the life, the times, and the contribu-
tions of Dr. Robert Lipson. On Satur-
day night, Dr. Lipson, leaving 
Kennestone Hospital, was killed in a 
tragic automobile accident with a mo-
torcycle just two or three blocks from 
the health care facility to which he had 
dedicated the majority of his life. 

Dr. Lipson was just not any ordinary 
doctor; he was an extraordinary human 
being. Dr. Lipson was president and 
CEO of WellStar Health Systems, the 
owner and operator of five hospitals in 
metropolitan Atlanta, in Cobb, Doug-
las, and Paulding Counties, the em-
ployer of hundreds of doctors and thou-
sands of caregivers, and one of the true 
leaders in modern health care today in 
our State. 

Dr. Lipson, in his time at Kennestone 
Hospital, did a $68 million capital im-
provement with an 84-bed residential 
tower. He brought an open-heart sur-
gical unit to Kennestone Hospital, and 
at the time of his tragic loss, Dr. 
Lipson’s emergency room at 
Kennestone Hospital was the second 
largest emergency room in the State of 
Georgia and one of the largest in the 
United States, serving victims of tragic 
trauma throughout the metropolitan 
area. 

But it wasn’t only his leadership as 
the head of WellStar Health Systems. 
For 25 years prior to his appointment, 
he had a practice in internal medicine 

in our community. He was a leader in 
his synagogue, Etz Chaim, and brought 
to that leadership tremendous involve-
ment in our community. He was a gift-
ed photographer. In fact, only 8 weeks 
ago—8 weeks before his death—his pho-
tography was displayed at Kennesaw 
University for all to see because of his 
great insight, his great talent, his 
credibility, and the way he had cap-
tured not only our community but all 
the special places in the world he vis-
ited. 

So tonight on the floor of the Senate, 
on behalf of myself and thousands and 
thousands of citizens in my State, I ex-
tend to his wife, his mother, his son, 
and his daughter our sympathy in this 
tragic loss but also our pride and joy in 
the great contributions of Dr. Robert 
Lipson to the betterment of the health 
of countless thousands of citizens and 
the betterment and the health of our 
community. 

I yield the floor. I suggest the ab-
sence of a quorum. 

The PRESIDING OFFICER. The 
clerk will call the roll. 

The legislative clerk proceeded to 
call the roll. 

Mr. FRIST. Mr. President, I ask 
unanimous consent that the order for 
the quorum call be rescinded. 

The PRESIDING OFFICER. Without 
objection, it is so ordered. 
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HONORING OUR ARMED FORCES 

CORPORAL LANCE M. THOMPSON 
Mr. BAYH. Mr. President, I rise 

today with a heavy heart and deep 
sense of gratitude to honor the life of a 
brave young man from Upland, IN. Cpl 
Lance M. Thompson, 21 years old, died 
on November 15th. Lance was killed by 
an improvised explosive devise while 
conducting combat operations in the 
Al Anbar Province of Iraq. With his en-
tire life before him, Lance risked ev-
erything to fight for the values Ameri-
cans hold close to our hearts, in a land 
halfway around the world. 

A 2001 graduate of Eastbrook High 
School, Lance followed in his brother 
Phillip’s footsteps by joining the Ma-
rines. His father, Gregory, told the Ko-
komo Tribune that his son had been a 
committed member of the Armed 
Forces and believed in what the Ma-
rines were doing in Iraq. Reflecting on 
Lance’s life, his half-brother, Matt, 
told the Marion Chronicle-Tribune that 
his ‘‘motto’’ had been ‘‘gung-ho.’’ This 
selfless dedication carried Lance 
through his first tour of duty in Iraq 
and led him back again for a second 
tour, which began in September of this 
year. 

Lance was the 38th Hoosier soldier to 
be killed while serving his country in 
Operation Iraqi Freedom. He was as-
signed to the Weapons Company, 2nd 
Battalion, 5th Marine, 1st Marine Divi-
sion, Camp Pendleton, CA. This brave 
young soldier leaves behind his wife 
Dawn, his father Gregory, his mother 
Melanie, his brother, Phillip; and his 
half-brothers, Matt and Alexander. 
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